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What’s On… 

July 
Wednesday 20 Year 3 Camp 

Thursday 21 Year 3 Camp 

Tuesday 26 Year 6 Girls’ Soccer – 

qualifying students 

Wednesday 27 Year 4, 5 and 6 Maths 

Olympiad 

 Year 6 Boys’ Soccer – 

qualifying students 

 

August 
Monday 1 Year 6 Camp 

Tuesday 2 Year 6 Camp 

 9:00-11:00am Year 2 

Production Rehearsal 

Wednesday 3 Year 6 Camp 

 100 Days of 

Foundation 

Friday 5 Year 5 and Year 6 

VSSS Hub Rehearsal 4 

Monday 8 2:00-3.30pm Year 2 

Production Rehearsal 

Friday 12 Year 6 Snow Trip 1 

Monday 15 2:00-3:30pm Year 2 

Production Rehearsal 

Tuesday 16 9:00-11:00am Year 2 

Production Rehearsal 

Wednesday 17 12:45pm Year 2 

Production Rehearsal 

– Forest Hill College 

 7:00pm Year 2 

Production – Forest 

Hill College 

Friday 19 Year 6 Snow Trip 2 

Welcome Back! 

Welcome back to school everyone. 

I hope you had a wonderful holiday and managed to spend some quality 

time with family and friends to enjoy the break. 

As always, we have a very busy and eventful Term 3 planned to which we 

are all looking forward. 

Please Remember 

Wednesday 27th July is Year 4, 5 

and 6 Maths Olympiad 

20 July, 2022– ISSUE 10 

Term Dates 

Term 1, 2022– 28 January – 8 April 

Term 2, 2022 – 26 April – 24 June 

Term 3, 2022 – 11 July – 16 September 

Term 4, 2022 - 3 October – 20 December 

 

Contact us:        

Principal’s Message 

As this is the first camp for our Year 3 students, I am sure there will be some 

children who are feeling a little apprehensive about being away from home 

overnight (and possibly some parents too!). Rest assured that the teachers 

and parent volunteers will take good care of all students and are very 

experienced in dealing with any concerns the children may have. 

Camp provides an amazing opportunity and one that helps develop 

confidence and independence. I am sure the children will all have an 

incredible time and I look forward to hearing the stories when they return. 

NAIDOC Week 

We start with the Year 3 camp to Camp Adanac in Yarra 

Junction, on Wednesday and Thursday of this week. The 

teachers and students have been looking forward to the 

camp which has taken a great deal of preparation. Thank 

you to all the teachers involved and to the parent 

volunteers who have given up some personal time to 

take part in this experience. 

A wonderful day was had on Tuesday which was organised by our Student 

Representative Council (SRC) to commemorate NAIDOC Week (National 

Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee). The children were 

encouraged to dress in Red and bring a gold coin donation in support of 

‘Red Dust’. Red Dust work with remote Indigenous Australian communities 

to improve health and strengthen the future of Indigenous youth and 

families, through health promotion programs and community 

development projects. Amazingly, a total of $732.00 was raised. Thank you 

everyone for your support. 
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School commences at 9:00am & concludes 

at 3:30pm. The arrival of children at school 

will be supervised from 8:45am. Children 

will also be supervised while they are 

leaving school until 3:45pm. 

Please ensure your child arrives with 

enough time to get to their class. Late 

arrivals are a disruption to everyone. 

Parents are requested to use the Compass 

Parent Portal to notify of any child 

absences, preferably on the day before 

9:30am or prior to the day/s. 

如果你的住址和联系电话有变
，请告诉

学校办址和联系公室
。

 

Have your circumstances changed? 

Update your contact details at the School 

Office as soon as possible. 

Please ensure you let the school office 

know if you have changed address or 

updated mobile phones with new 

numbers. 

This information alleviates stressful 

situations on students when they 

are ill and we cannot contact parents. 

 

 Assistant Principal’s Report 

School Facilities 
 

Our school buildings and grounds are looking amazing at the moment 

despite the drab weather conditions. During the holidays we had our 

Nottingham Street Car Park resurfaced and other asphalt works completed 

to maintain the safety of our grounds. 
 

We also had four of our portable classrooms re-carpeted and other 

extensive maintenace works done throughout the school to ensure our 

working environment is first rate. We can all take great pride in being a 

part of such a quality school with quality facilities. 
 

Reminders 
 

Masks – As advised through the Compass post yesterday, new mask 

wearing expectations have been received from the Department of 

Education. 
 

Student 8 years old and over are asked to wear masks when indoors 

unless an exemption applies. Please ensure that your child has a small 

supply of masks in their school bag as often masks can be easily lost or 

damaged. 
 

Price Rise for Lunch Orders – Please note that the price rise for lunch 

order items will commence from Monday 1st August. 
 

You will find a copy of the updated price list elsewhere in this newsletter. 
 

Warmest regards, 

Paul Whitehead 

Assistant Principal It is NOT great to be LATE. 

 

 

COVID19 

Please remember to practise 

social distancing when in the 

school grounds. 

 

If you wish to talk with a 

teacher, please make an 

appointment via Compass, the 

school email or call the office. 

 

Thank you. 
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CHESS NEWS JUNE 2022 

On the 21st of June, four students from Glendal Primary School participated in the qualifying tournament of NSC 

Primary Open semi-finals. Glendal gained 3rd place, competing against 13 schools. The players who attended were: 
Radheesh (Year 5) qualified for NSC Primary Open Semi-final, to be held in Term Four. 

Gautam (Year 3) 

Sophia (Year 4)  qualified for NSC Primary Girls State Final, to be held in Term Four. 

Seyon Sivaran (Year 5). 

 

On the 23rd of June, 3 students participated in the qualifying tournament of NSC Junior Primary State Finals to be 

held in Term Four. We gained equal 3rd place, competing against 9 schools. Congratulations to Gautam for winning 

the overall NSC Primary Open tournament's trophy, with an amazing score of six out of seven! The tournament was 

an exciting challenge for all of our students. We are notably proud of our junior students, who have made great 

strides in winning and qualifying for the State finals. The players who attended were: 

Gautam (Year 3)  1st place, received Star of the tournament trophy and qualified for NSC 

Junior Primary State Final. 

William (Year 2)  9th place, qualified for NSC Junior Primary State Final. 

Bianca (Foundation) 11th place, received Foundation Gold Medal and qualified for NSC Junior 

Primary State Final. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school chess team also participated in an individual state level event, the 2022 Victorian Junior Chess 

Championship and we are absolutely thrilled to report the exceptional performances by: 

• Deethya (Year 5)  Winner, Under 14 Girls. 

• Ricky (Year 3)   3rd place, Under 10 Open 

• Hesara (Year 6) 

• Seyon (Year 5)  
• Max (Year 4) 

• Sophia (Year 4)  
• Gautam (Year 3) 

• William (Year 2) 

• Bianca (Foundation). 

 

Glendal Community News 

This means that both Deethya and Ricky are the current Victorian Champions, which is phenomenal and a real 

reward for their persistence, resilience and positive attitude. Well done and congratulations to these students; 

you should be incredibly proud of yourselves. The whole school community is also proud of you! 
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SPHERO FUN IN YEAR 1  

The Year 1 children are exploring the Sphero Robotics Program this term. 

This is what they had to say: 

I felt excited and happy. I couldn’t believe I was coding because I thought it was only for big kids. 

Avika 1J 

 

It felt cool that you don’t have to push the Sphero. Instead, you press the iPad to move anywhere you want. 

Kieren 1J 

 

It’s very nice to play with. 

Dia 1L 

 

You can change colours on the Sphero. 

Anaya 1L 

 

I had fun with the Spheros. 

Satyaki 1L 
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I was happy to do Sphero because I can make it move wherever I like. 

Makayla 1L 

 

It was fun that it could move by itself. You can actually control it with the iPad working. 

Jared 1L 

 

I think that it is fun. I enjoyed it. I liked the changing colours. 

Jayden 1L 

 

I like Sphero because you can move it and sometimes it might touch something and you need to move it so it can go to 

anywhere you want. 

Felicia 1L 

 

It is fun to play with and you can play with your friends. 

George 1L 

 

I like sphero because it can change colour and push something away if it’s light. 

Jayden 1L 
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Dragon Boat Festival 

By Nicole (LOTE Captain 2022) 

 

Where does the dragon boat festival come from? 

The Dragon Boat festival is celebrated in China in memory of Qu Yuan, who was one of the most famous 

poets in China in the third century. Qu Yuan was best known for his patriotism and eventually became a 

national hero. People were inspired by him, therefore started dragon boat racing and making Zongzi (sticky 

rice dumplings) in commemoration of him. 

 

How do we celebrate it? 

The Dragon Boat festival was on Friday, June 3, 2022 but is always 

on the 5th day of the 5th month in the lunar calendar each year. 

During the Dragon Boat festival, Chinese people do dragon boat 

racing and eat Zongzi, which can be made in different flavours. 

Some people also hang special fresh herbs on 

their doors to purify the air and keep 

mosquitoes away. 

                                                                            

 

How do I celebrate it?  

During the Dragon Boat festival, my family and I make Zongzi with different fillings and 

wrapped with bamboo leaves. On the day after a big family dinner, we normally watch 

dragon boat racing on TV together. 

 

Please see the below photos of Year 3 students pretending dragon boat racing, 
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Please note the price rises below are effective from August 1st: 

 

 



 8

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertisements 



 9

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 10

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 11

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 



 12

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 



 13

55 Nottingham Street, Glen Waverley 3150 • Phone: +61 3 9803 1330 • glendal.ps@education.vic.gov.au •  www.glendalps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertisements published by the school are accepted in good faith and should not be regarded as an endorsement of any product or 

service. Parents and members of the school community are advised to investigate any service or product to determine its suitability to meet 

their family’s needs prior to accessing it. 

 


